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RTS UPDATE 
From Principal Sarah Tetzlaff

Unfortunately, the Rutland Town School 
budget proposal and the bond did not pass in the 
recent vote. While this outcome is disappointing, I 
want to thank everyone that came out to vote and 
am hopeful for our next vote on Tuesday, April 30th!

We are looking forward to a fun and healthy 
spring! Pre-K registration took place in February 
and Kindergarten registration will be taking place in 
June. We already have 43 Kindergarten students on 
our list for next school year! 
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As many of you know by now, our 
budget did not pass on Town Meeting Day, 
nor did the bond for our second floor. Since 
the voting results were announced, the board 
has been busy meeting with residents to get a 
sense of why the budget did not pass, as well 
as what changes to make before we try again. 

One of the main themes we heard was 
that we need to do a better job getting 
information out to voters. In response, we 
will start announcing meetings on Front 
Porch Forum, in addition to our school’s 
webpage (rts.grcsu.org), the Town Hall 
office, the Rutland Town School front office, 
and the GRCSU central office (now located 
next to Price Chopper in West Rutland). We 
also plan to put more information at the town 
transfer station in Northwood Park.  

Continued on pg. 10

Thank you, Rutland Town voters, for 
approving our town’s General, Police, Highway, 
Fire and Recreation budgets for FY 2024-25.  
Your Select Board is very grateful for this 
showing of support for our town employees and 
department heads.    
     Congratulations to Select Board members 
Matt Getty and Kurt Hathaway who each won 
reelection to the Board. At the first meeting of 
the Select Board following Town Meeting, the 
board reorganized itself, returning myself as 
chair and Joe Denardo as clerk. Because much 
of our business is done in committee, the board 
also reviewed and confirmed the following 
committee assignments: Public Works 
(combining Highway with Water & Sewer 
committees): Joe Denardo and Kurt Hathaway.
Fire: Sharon Russell and myself. Recreation: 
Sharon Russell and Matt Getty. Police: Mary 
Ashcroft and Matt Getty. Transfer Station: Kurt 
Hathaway and Joe Denardo. Inter-Municipal: 
Mary Ashcroft and Joe Denardo. Building and 
Technology: Kurth Hathaway and Joe 
Denardo. Scholarship: Sharon Russell and 
Matt Getty. Finance and Personnel: Matt Getty 
and myself. Town Events and Celebration:  
Sharon Russell and Kurt Hathaway. Energy:  
Mary Ashcroft, Joe Denardo, Barbara Pulling, 
Sherman Hunter and Norman Cohen. Public 
Safety Building:  Full Select Board with Clerk 
of the Works JP Faignant.

Rutland Town's Link between School and Community

Continued on pg. 5

Continued on pg. 3

http://rts.grcsu.org/


THE CIRCLE is a publication of Rutland Town and 
Rutland Town School. The newsletter informs the 
community about issues of local interest. Each year five 
issues are published every other month from October 
through June. The Circle is not a public forum. The 
principal and Select Board have the authority to exercise 
editorial control over style and content of the newsletter. 
Newsletter staff include Janelle Faignant. For more 
information, mailing list changes, to advertise or 
contribute, email: rutlandtowncircle@gmail.com, call 
the RTS office at 775-0566 or mail items to: The Circle, 
c/o Rutland Town School, 1612 Post Road, Rutland, 
VT 05701
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From the Town Clerk and Treasurer
By Kari Clark

Barks and Ballots
Rutland Town voters approved our 

proposed departmental budgets for the 
'24-'25 fiscal year at this year’s Town 
Meeting.  We would all like to extend our 
gratitude for allowing us to continue to 
serve you.  

At the same time, the school budget 
and proposed bond did not pass. Due to this, 
we will be conducting another election to 
vote again, this time, solely on the school 
budget.

Much like the vote for the Town’s Public 
Safety Building, the vote on the school 
budget will look similar. Since the school 
budget weighs so heavily on our property 
taxes, it only makes sense to ask every 
property taxpayer his or her opinion. 

Therefore, we have decided to 
mail a ballot out to every active voter in the 
town to give them the opportunity to voice 
his or her thoughts.  

The election will take place on Tuesday 
April 30 and be held at the same polling 
locations as usual in the town.  Members of 
the Board of Civil Authority will be present at 
Town Hall as well as at Rutland Town School 
to give voters the option to vote on this 
matter in person.  

Questions about the school budget 
should be directed to the members of the 
School Board and questions about the 
specifics of the election process should be 
directed to staff at Town Hall.  

While you are out voting stop by Town 
Hall and register those dogs!  Licensing is 
due by April 1st.  Any dog registered after 
that requires us to charge a fee.  

Happy Voting and Happy Licensing! 

RTS SNAPSHOTS

Photos courtesy of Sheri Bathalon
Above: 8th grader Bella Adamaitis and Music Teacher 
Aaron Audet playing for Miss Bourne’s Pre-K class. 
Below: Mrs. Norton’s class celebrating Dr. Seuss’s 
Birthday. More photos inside!
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NEWS FROM THE REC
From Director Michael Rowe

Well it was a great basketball season and 
now we are moving into spring, which means 
baseball. I would like to thank the coaches for all 
their help during the long winter season to make 
basketball a great experience for our kiddos.  

Here is what the spring will look like:
T-ball (Pre-K and K) starts the first week of May.
Mighty Mites (1st and 2nd grade) starts the last 
week in April. You may sign up anytime on line at 
www.rutlandtown.com under Recreation.

The Minors (3rd and 4th grade) and Majors 
(5th and 6th grade) baseball programs will start the 
first week of April so sign up soon. March 29 is the 
last day to sign up for Majors and Minors 
programs.

Quick reminder: Northwood Park is always 
open during the daytime, please remember to 
leash your dog and please use the waste 
containers for their waste. Also please keep off the 
playing fields with your animals. If you have any 
questions please feel free to contact me at 

RTS Update continued from pg. 1
We had 12 middle school artists represent 

Rutland Town School in the Chaffee Art Center’s 
Annual Student Show this year!  A big thank you goes 
out to our artists for their hard work, creativity, and 
participation: 8th grader Bella Adamaitis; 7th grader 
Rory Moran; 6th graders Lilly Cassineri, Isabella 
Classen, Anna Cooley, Aaliyah Holmberg, Lacy Page, 
and Katherine Sadowski; and 5th graders Ryan 
Caputo, Logan Fredette, Ganika Harchind, and Finn 
Poole. Thank you as well to our amazing art teacher, 
Ms. Hogan! Boys and Girls Club, Unit Director, Zach 
Belden started Power Hour club this month, which is 
designed to help with academic success and 
organization. Mrs. Cornell, Mrs. Neary, Hayley Zilski 
(5th), Violet Poli (4th) and Izzy Classen (6th) are 
headed to Montpelier on March 28th for the State 
Spelling Bee Competition! Good luck to our spellers!

We had a successful basketball season and are 
gearing up for our middle school spring sports: 
lacrosse, baseball, and softball. And we would like to 
congratulate our middle school rock climbing team 
that placed first in the State Championship! 

In preparation for the eclipse on April 8th, Mrs. 
McDougall’s 7th graders are offering hands-on 
stations for our elementary students to help them 
understand what the eclipse is and why it is 
occurring. All students will have solar eclipse glasses, 
which the school received thanks to Mrs. McDougall 
and a grant she received. 

Several of our middle school students, Finn 
Fuller (8th), Chris Watson (8th), Kelsey Hayden (8th), 
Savanna Shelton (8th), Sophie Hammond (7th), 
Hunter Pew (7th), Wren Dayton (7th), trained for data 
analysis back in the fall with Mrs. Manovill, guidance 
counselor, and Mr. Lamarre, assistant principal. 
Students led a team of 6th-8th graders on a data 
analysis retreat on March 8th. The students analyzed 
the 2021 Youth Risk Behavior Survey results (YRBS) 
while thinking about an action step they could take in 
response at RTS. They then hosted a community 
dialogue night on March 12th, inviting families and 
community members to contribute their thoughts. The 
team of students will be meeting regularly to decide 
on and plan for their action step. We are so proud of 
our student leaders!

RTS Green Team, which includes 3rd and 4th-
grade students, worked with assistant principal Mr. 
Lamarre and GRCSU website and communications 
coordinator Shannon Moriarity to create their second 
podcast. 

Our musicians are hard at work practicing for the 
Loyalty Day parade, concerts, and the Memorial Day 
ceremony in May. Our 8th graders are getting ready for 
their week-long field trip to Washington, D.C., this May 
(paid by families and fundraisers). Teachers and 
students are also preparing for the new state test, 
Vermont Comprehensive Assessment Program 
(VTCAP), that has replaced the SBAC. This computer-
based assessment will assess our state standards for 
ELA, math, and science. 

RTS is hiring. We are currently looking to hire a 
paraeducator, and a special education teacher. We are 
always looking for substitute teachers and nurse 
substitutes. If you are interested in being a substitute, 
please contact Cindy Ondria, at cindy.ondria@grcsu.org, 
(802) 775-0566 ext. 2126. 

Upcoming dates: RTS Jazz Bistro, RTS gym on 
Friday, April 26, 6-8 pm. Middle School concert, RTS 
gym, Thursday, May 23, 6 pm. Memorial Day 
ceremony, RTS gym, Friday, May 24, 9-10 am. 
Kindergarten-4th grade concert, RTS gym, Wednesday, 
May 29, 6 pm. Our school drama club has been 
practicing for the play, The Jungle Book. Shows will be 
on Friday, June 7 and Saturday, June 8, 6-8 pm. in the 
RTS gym. 
Thank you again for supporting our amazing school!



Rutland Free Library
From Randal Smathers, Director

Thanks from Rutland Free Library
Thanks to the voters of Rutland Town for 

your continued and generous support of Rutland 
Free Library on Town Meeting Day.

Free eclipse glasses
Yes! Rutland Free Library will be handing 

out free glasses to view the April 8 solar eclipse. 
At this point, we’re not 100 percent sure of the 
how or when, so please watch our website and 
social media for more information.

You may have heard the state Department 
of Tourism announcement that libraries would be 
issuing free solar eclipse glasses. Unfortunately, 
they grossly underestimated demand, and 
libraries including RFL were left scrambling to 
meet the promises made by the Tourism folks. 
Thanks to Tom Estill for pointing us toward a grant 
from Solar Eclipse Activities for Libraries and to 
the Nella Grimm Fox Fund for providing us with 
programming support, we came up with 1,000 
pairs.

Tom, who is an official NASA ambassador 
among many other titles, will be presenting a talk 
on the eclipse in Depot Park as it happens on the 
afternoon of April 8, and the library will be 
streaming the NASA feed in the Fox Room in 
case of cloudy weather. 

Tax forms
In another case of the library picking up 

what the state drops, yes we have tax forms 
available at the help desk. The IRS only sent a 
few dozen copies of the standard 1040; plenty to 
date for seniors and in Spanish, and a good 
supply of books. They no longer send out any 
schedules or other forms.

The state has not sent out forms for several 
years. We can generally help you get to the forms 
you need. Please be patient, as we do not get 
any training from Vermont Department of Taxes, 
so we’re working through their website, same as 
you.

RFL will print any forms, state or federal, for 
25 cents a page to cover printing costs. To get 
forms for free, get assistance filling them out, or 
get contact info for either tax department, please 
see the slide on the front page of our website at 
www.rutlandfree.org.
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Highway Happenings 
By Road Commissioner Dave Sears 

I have to say Mother Nature has been very good 
to us this season. We are by no means out of the woods 
but spring is definitely around the corner. 

I would like to thank all of the town residents that 
voted to approve the municipal budget on Town  
Meeting Day. The Department Heads of this town 
worked very hard to submit fiscally responsible  
budgets that provide the services the Town has come to 
expect. 

We have responded to 29 winter events at this 
point in the winter season. Our Highway Crew and  
Contracted Road Crew have done very well this 
season. Everyone has worked together and I am 
proud of the work done this winter. 

As we draw near to spring, we have begun 
planning the summer workload. We have around two 
miles of paving planned for the spring and summer. I 
have applied for a paving grant from the State of  
Vermont. If we receive the grant we will add another 
half of a mile of paving. Fingers crossed!

The Post Road sidewalk is slated to be finished 
this spring or early summer.  

The Highway crew conducted a thorough 
inspection of all the culverts in town last fall/early 
winter. We  have many culverts to clean and several 
that need to be replaced. There is more maintenance 
than can be completed in a year so this will be an 
ongoing project. 

A quick reminder that Green Up Day is Saturday 
May 4. We will have Green Up bags available at the  
town's Transfer Station as soon as we get them.  

If you have Green Up bags that need to be picked 
up, please let us know where they are so we can get  
them in a timely manner. Please call (802)-773-8128 or 
email rthighway@rutlandtown.com.

Lastly, the Highway Department would like to 
wish a sad goodbye to our Tree Warden Fred 
Nicholson. Fred was one of a kind and he will surely be 
missed by this crew. 
Be Safe!
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School Board continued from pg. 1
Most of our meetings are 

also recorded by PegTV. 
Additionally, we learned 

that some people voted down the 
budget out of principle as a way 
to tell Montpelier that they are 
not happy with the new pupil-
weighting formula or other 
mandates and their effect on 
property taxes. We agree with 
you, however, if we do not pass 
a budget by July, we will be 
forced by the state to use 87% of 
this year’s budget, which would 
potentially translate to losing 
bus transportation, athletics, and 
maybe even some grades from 
the school. We cannot let that 
happen! The RTS Board wants 
you to know that the budget we 
presented had very little added 
by the board. One item was 
funding for their overnight 7th 
grade trip and another was 
bringing back Lifetime Sports. 
We wanted to make sure these 
programs were accessible to all 
families, and taking these out 
will affect the tax rate less than a 
penny. 

Lastly, we added a 
second kindergarten para-
educator to support our students’ 
learning. The other increases in 
the budget were contractual or 
inflationary, no frills at all. We 
hope the revised budget that we 
present to you in April will be 
approved so that we do not need 
to make painful cuts and can 
continue to make Rutland Town 
School the gem that it is. Please 
vote! Any questions, comments, 
or concerns, feel free to email 
me at Tina.keshava@grcsu.org

RTS Featured on WCAX

In a March 20, 2024 article and news segment featured on 
WCAX, students at Rutland Town School demonstrated learning 
to make an impact with hands-only CPR. Here are some 
highlights from the article:

“Talking to some of the students just now they said, ‘You 
know, I hope I never have to do this. But if I do, at least I know 
the first step in saving somebody’s life,’” said Rutland Town 
School Principal Sarah Tetzlaff.

“If anything, it brought them awareness on to do -- at least to 
pick up the phone and call somebody or to attempt. 40% of 
people don’t know anything about CPR, and now we just 
educated two grade levels to at least be able to attempt and 
take that first step to maybe help save someone’s life,” said 
Michael Rowe, a Rutland Town PE and health teacher.

"I think eventually we would love to have all our middle school 
kids fully trained in CPR and first aid and this is just one step 
to getting them there,” Tetzlaff said.

mailto:Tina.keshava@grcsu.org
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From the Listers Office

Board of Listers:
Marcia Chioffi, Marie Faignant, Jack McCamley 

“The Tax Man Commeth” April 15, 2024. When filing 
your Vt State Taxes, please remember that  your HS-122 
Homestead filing must be done by April 15th.  

An extension for filing income tax returns does not 
relieve a property taxpayer of the obligation to file a timely 
Homestead Declaration (HS-122) by April 15th. Should you 
miss this date, you will be penalized by the state, and you 
may not be eligible to receive the State Income Sensitivity 
payment.  

Applications for a Veterans exemption must be filed 
with the Vermont Office of Veterans Affairs before May 1st.  
Toll Free Main Line (within Vermont Only) · (802) 828-3379 - 
Main Line · (802) 828-5932 Application Online: https://
veterans.vermont.gov/sites/ova/files/
Property%20Tax%20APPLICATION%20fillable%202023.pdf

*****REMINDER***** 
“Informational Building Permits” ae required for new 

construction of dwellings, outbuildings, garages, adding or 
removing decks, pools, etc.  

There is no fee associated with these permits. The permit 
form can be found on www.rutlandtown.com website.  

Property cards are also available on the website.

Questions regarding property & commercial real estate can 
be addressed by calling the Lister’s office at 802-770-1898. Above: Jaxon Jones and Brennan Humphrey

Celebrating Leap Year. Below, Isabelle Creed, 
Katie Simonds, Grayson Mero and Mrs. 
Megan Mero (Kindergarten Teacher).

RTS SNAPSHOTS
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RTS Jazz Band Goes to UVM
By Aaron Audet, 
Music Teacher

A lot of music is going on at Rutland Town 
School.  Just recently the Jazz Band went to UVM to 
perform for the VT Jazz Educators Association. It was a 
great experience for the RTS students. We received a lot 
of praise for their performance. Also on March 19 the 
RTS Jazz Band shared the stage with Rutland HS Jazz 
Band.

Please check out the Spring schedule and consider 
attending our performances.  The Jazz Bistro is a 
fundraiser for our Friends of Music.  It will feature 5/6 
Jazz band,  7/8 Jazz band and the RTS Alumni Jazz 
Band.

RTS students at the 
VMEA 4th & 5th Grade Choir Festival

By Marc Whitman
 Music Teacher

Fifteen RTS students, pictured below,  
performed at the Vermont Music Educators' 
Association 4th & 5th Grade Choir Festival at 
Champlain Valley Union High School on Friday, 
March 22. 

The RTS students performed with about 
200 other students from schools around the state 
under the direction of Andy Himelick, a music 
teacher and conductor from Indiana.The choir 
performed 8 songs newly arranged by Mr. 
Himelick.

MUSIC at RTS

Spring Schedule:

-April 9, 5-6 pm RTS Jazz Band Rutland Chamber of 
Commerce Mixer in the College of St Joseph Gym 
Lobby
-April 26, 6-8 pm RTS Jazz Bistro Fundraiser featuring 
5/6 Jazz Band, 7/8 Jazz Band and RTS Alumni Jazz 
Band in the RTS Gym. $8 a person $25 per family

-May 5, 2 pm Loyalty Day Parade in Rutland featuring 
RTS Marching Band
-May 23, 6-8 pm Spring Concert - all RTS Bands and 
Chorus performing
-May 24, 9 am RTS Band performing at the Memorial 
Day Ceremony
-May 29, K-4 Concert with the 4th Grade band 
performance in the RTS Gym 
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ATTENTION, HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS 
(and parents)!

The Rutland Town Select Board is 
now receiving scholarship applications from 
graduating high school students who wish to 
pursue higher education. Applicants must 
have resided in town for at least two years 
prior to the date of graduation. Awards will 
be based on scholastic achievement, family 
and community service, leadership, extra-
curricular activities, and financial need.  
Applications are available on the town’s 
website. 

Completed applications must be received 
in the Rutland Town Office, 181 Business 
Route 4, Center Rutland, Vermont by 
noon on Friday, April 26.

These scholarships are funded by a 
special appropriation of $15,000 approved 
by Rutland Town voters at Town Meeting.    

More RTS Snapshots

Above, students in Mrs. Norton’s 2nd grade did their 
biography game show! The judges had to guess who 
each student researched and dressed up as. Students 
won! Great job by all! Below, check out the new bench 
Mr. Trayah built!
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Wonderfeet Museum
By Danielle Monroe,
Executive Director

Wonderfeet has a spring packed with fun and 
learning! We're kicking off April with a day of Big 
Top Adventures as renowned circus performer Troy 
Wunderle brings a night of family entertainment to 
The Paramount Theatre on Saturday, April 6. Tickets 
are just $15, so bring the whole family! Tickets are 
available at The Paramount box office and 
paramountvt.org; all proceeds benefit Wonderfeet 
Kids' Museum.  Troy will also be offering a two-hour 
workshop for kids to learn some amazing circus 
skills and then join Troy onstage that evening to 
perform at The Paramount. Sessions are offered for 
kids 6-9 years old to learn clowning and improv 
skills and kids 10+ to learn juggling, plate spinning 
and other hand-eye coordination skills.  Workshop 
spaces are limited so sign up soon! All workshop 
participants will be able to perform in the evening 
show at The Paramount. Find out all of the details 
and register at www.wonderfeetkidsmuseum.org/
events
Monday, April 8, Wonderfeet is teaming up with 
Rutland Free Library and Tom Estil for an Eclipse 
Viewing Party! Then on Thursday, April 18, Starbase 
Vermont will be at Wonderfeet from 10-2 for a day 
of science! There will be drop-in activities all 
morning, as well as hands-on chemistry labs 
upstairs. You must register for the Chemistry 
sessions: https://www.signupgenius.com.  Also 
during school break week, join Rutland County 4-H 
for an exploration of moon phases on Tuesday, 
April 16. We'll have space-related crafts and 
activities all month.
Wonderfeet will be closed April 29 - May 10 while 
we ready the museum with two new exhibits!. 
Everyone is invited to join us on Saturday, May 11 
from 10-2 for our Grand Opening and Birthday 
Celebration on Merchants Row in Downtown 
Rutland. We'll be celebrating with bounce houses, 
face painting, snow cones & cotton candy, street 
performers, music & magic. The official dedication 
and ribbon-cutting will take place at 12:00. This is a 
free event, but food trucks will be on-hand, as well 
as the opening weekend of the outdoor Rutland 
County Farmer's Market. 

Photos: Wonderfeet Facebook
Wonderfeet recently held a Parent Child Paint Party 
where participants created one-of-a-kind Easter bunny 
wooden plaques, pictured above and below.



Town News continued from pg. 1
Veterans Memorial: David Charnock, 
Jim Hall, Ed Skwira, Jim Freese, Jim 
Ashcroft, Don Chioffi and Marty 
Wasserman. School Board Liaison: 
Matt Getty.

Town residents are welcome to 
contact any Select Board member on 
any matter, but sometimes it is more 
efficient to direct inquiries to the 
committee involved.   

Questions and comments are 
always welcome, and can be sent to the 
Select Board at  https://
www.rutlandtown.com/contact-rutland-
town/#email. You can also call our Town 
Administrator Bill Sweet at 
802-773-2528, extension 106.

There are openings for some 
position in town government. The 
Select Board will be making 
appointments to fill these over the next 
several meetings. If you are interested 
in serving your town, check out the 
openings on the town’s website at 
https://www.rutlandtown.com/. We could 
use your help.

The Rutland Town School Budget 
will be revoted soon at a special 
election. Please read articles elsewhere 
in this edition of the Circle to inform 
your vote on this important issue.

Sadly, one of our long-time ballot 
clerks won’t be around to help us at this 
upcoming special election. Fred 
Nicholson died on March 8, just three 
days after completing a 12-plus-hour 
shift running the Town Meeting election. 

Fred served our town for many 
years in many capacities - as Justice of 
the Peace, ballot clerk, tree warden, 
Town Planning Commission member, 
inspector of wood, and delegate to the 
Rutland Regional Planning 
Commission. Fred, sporting a thought-
provoking t-shirt and clicking his favorite 
pen, sat through many Select Board 
meetings to keep us on track and on 
our toes. We’ll miss you, Fred. Thanks 
so much for all you have done for our 
town.     
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Photos by Sheri Bathalon
Above, Owen Brady and Cooper Pew in 4th grade dissecting owl 
pellets. Below, Officer Antje Schermerhorn with Mrs. DuBois' Pre-K 
class out at recess.

RTS SNAPSHOTS



FROM THE RUTLAND TOWN 
DELINQUENT TAX COLLECTOR

By Donald J. Chioffi
As folks may have noticed, this year saw an increase in 

delinquencies, not outrageous but an upward jump from 
previous years. As your CODT, I have worked with many 
taxpayers to assist in getting them current and back on track.

This is only a personal observation, but the pressure of 
increased costs seems to be affecting more and more of the 
working class and retirees in our town and I am concerned 
that if we, as a town, do not carefully address this growing 
budget spiral which seems to assume that we all can afford 
taxes rising every year, including this one, we will surely, 
over time, cease to be the very affordable town to live and 
prosper within.

Since I nave been elected to deal with tax 
delinquencies I have decided on a particular strategy to try 
and deal with this dilemma. Along with a few fellow citizens 
we are beginning the formation of an organized group of 
concerned taxpayers into an association to be formally 
recognized by our government leaders. In this regard, if any 
of you are interested in contributing to these efforts, please 
contact either me through my town e-mail at 
dchioffi@rutlandtown.com or by phone at 802-236-2037 or 
Jim Hall at jimhall1940@gmail.com or by phone at 
802-773-5913. Our goal is to be proactive in continuing to 
make Rutland Town an affordable place to live and work.

As you are well aware, our recent School Budget and 
Bond was voted down by a margin of 578 YES - 609 NO on 
the budget and 500 YES - 687 NO on the bond. When we 
revoted on the additional money for the Public Service 
Building, we felt that the large total dollars we were asking 
the voters to approve was significant enough that everyone 
should have an opportunity to vote, thus we mailed every 
voter a ballot.  The town thought that having the largest 
majority of taxpayers weighing in on such an amount would 
give us good direction on how to proceed.  In order for this 
to occur, it was apparent to us that we should mail ballots to 
every taxpayer in the town, and so we did.
     The School budget and Bond that was voted down was 
$14,694,628, an amount that is three times the amount of the 
Public Service Building and amounts to over 85% of your 
total tax obligation.  Surely we would want the greatest 
number of citizens deciding such a large amount of tax 
dollars.
     At such time as the Board decides on a revised budget 
proposal, we certainly should use the same procedure as we 
did for the Safety building and mail the ballots to every 
taxpayer.  That would certainly give our board clear guidance 
from the majority of our citizens.

Photos by Sheri Bathalon
Above, Noah Roberts, Jack Laslow, Liam Canfield
and Gannon Holmquist bowling at Lifetime Sports. 
Below, Cora Duguay (K), Know Lewis (K), Maggie 
Crockett (K) and Mrs. Duguay sledding during 
Lifetime Sports.
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RTS SNAPSHOTS



Rutland Town School
1612 Post Road
Rutland, VT 05701

RUTLAND TOWN COMMUNITY CALENDAR

APRIL 9 Select Board Meeting - 6 pm
12 RTS Early Dismissal 11:45 am
15-19 RTS Spring Break
18 Planning Commission Meeting - 6:30 pm
23 Select Board Meeting - 6 pm
26 RTS Jazz Bistro 6 pm

MAY 7 Select Board Meeting - 6 pm
9 Planning Commission Meeting - 6:30 pm
10 RTS Early Release - 11:45 am
10 Third Tax Installment Due
10,11 RTS School Play - Jungle Book
14 School Board Meeting - 6 pm
21 Select Board Meeting - 6 pm
30 Planning Commission Meeting - 6:30 pm

JUNE 4 Select Board Meeting - 6 pm
11 School Board Meeting - 6 pm
13 Tentative Last Day of School
18 Select Board Meeting - 6 pm
20 Planning Commission Meeting - 6:30 pm

Town & School websites: rutlandtown.com & rutlandtownschool.org

Non-Profit Org.
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Rutland Town School ... Where Futures Begin!
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